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Town of Chilmark Announces a Second Community Meeting on  
the Town-owned Peaked Hill Pastures Property 

 
The Town of Chilmark is holding the second in a series of 3 community meetings to 
discuss development opportunities for the Peaked Hill Pastures property on Monday, 
July 26th at 6:00 p.m.  This site is owned by the Town of Chilmark and includes 16.67 
acres off Pasture Road.   
 
The first community meeting, held on June 14th, focused on a review of the work to 
date by the Planning Board’s Project Subcommittee, an update of housing needs, 
recommendations by the Peaked Hill Pastures Proposal Committee, and a description 
of the basic characteristics of the site.  Most of the session was importantly devoted to 
questions and observations by the 40+ participants in the Webinar.  Janet Weidner, 
Chair of the Subcommittee, stated, “The meeting demonstrated positive and 
constructive support for the concept of creating a pocket community on the property 
with suggestions including the creation of both homeownership and rental units with 
a potential multigenerational approach.  We are hoping for the continued involvement 
of the community as we move forward in the process of conceptualizing this new 
housing opportunity in Chilmark.” 
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The Planning Board invites all those interested in this potential project to join it on 
Monday, July 26th at 6:00 p.m. to further discuss options for creating a pocket 
community on the property.  Consultant Karen Sunnarborg will present some diverse 
models of effective community housing approaches on Martha’s Vineyard and off-
Island and then help facilitate a discussion on options for developing the property. 
 
This meeting will be held virtually as an interactive Zoom Meeting, and you can 
participate by joining the following link: https://zoom.us/j/95578913898 . If you cannot 
attend, the meeting will be recorded and available at the Town’s website at 
https://www.chilmarkma.gov/planning-board/pages/peaked-hill-pastures.  Residents will also have 
the opportunity for further input by contacting the following link: 
https://www.chilmarkma.gov/user/1251/contact.   

 
Save the Date: Community Engagement Meeting #3 will be on Monday September 
20, 2021 at 6:00 pm via Zoom. 
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